
Halloween Fun (Was Had)
It’s officially mid-November already, and Halloween is over. 
Because Halloween is one of our family’s favorite holidays, we
try  to  take  advantage  of  doing  every  Halloween-related
activity we can, which often stretches the season.  We began
on the Tuesday before Halloween at the mall.  They held a
weather-proof (good thing too, the weather on Tuesday was so
awful our tornado sirens were activated) trick-or-treat event
in the mall, with costumed kids going from store to store
receiving candy.  Our kids had a blast, and our little guy got
the  hang  of  trick-or-treating  REALLY  quickly!   He  would
receive his candy, and his way of saying ‘thank you’ was to
give a little wave – it was adorable – see for yourself!  He’s
the one in the Blue’s Clues costume:
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At first he was afraid of some of the scary masks, but he was
quickly over that too.  The rest of the week stayed relatively
Halloween-free, until Friday, when we had planned a Halloween-
themed game night.  We requested guests to wear costumes (any
excuse to dress up in a costume for Halloween – I really like
to  participate  as  much  as  I  can!!),  and  we  had  quite  a
variety: from an escaped inmate (Hubby) to Flo the Progressive
Insurance nurse, a nerd, a couple of hippies, a professor, a
zookeeper on safari (me) – even a few members of the “real”
Mafia made an appearance (we frequently play a game called
‘Mafia’ at game night and it’s tons of fun!  A few of the
regular game nighters decided to dress up as Mafia as a shout-
out to the game).  Fun was had, and we were able to rest up
for Saturday, which was the annual community Halloween party. 
My kids loved the hayride, complete with monsters that jump
out of the brush and chase the wagon, and we rode 3 times. 
There are all kinds of things to do at the community party,
and it’s all free: from gourmet slushes (best wild berry slush
ever!), cotton candy, hot dogs, and popcorn to carnival games,
bouncy castles, and a maze for the kids, it’s all so much fun!

After that was time for Trick or Treating, and we had fun even
if Hubby wasn’t feeling so well (he is better now – thanks for
your  thoughts  and  prayers!).   Let’s  see…   don’t  think  I
mentioned the kids’ costumes: my oldest (almost 11 already!)
was a cowgirl, 6-year-old Sammie was a princess, 4-year-old
Disney was a witch at the mall who switched to Dora for
Saturdays’ events, and 2-year-old Christopher was Blue from
Blue’s Clues.  We had fun Trick or Treating, and Hubby and I
chose an old favorite movie of ours to watch afterward: The
Uninvited – not totally scary (we usually try to watch a scary
movie together on Halloween), but we both felt like a great
thriller more than a horror movie this year.  Here is my
little boy dressed as Blue:



Sunday saw church, and we had a
blast in Sunday school as usual – except that poor Hubby had
to stay home.  Also, we were very tired on Saturday after
trick or treating, so we didn’t get a chance to get our annual
picture of the kids in their costumes sitting on the couch. 
But we got one of all 4 of them in the mall, so here it is:

Overall, a very fun 2010 Halloween,
one that I can’t believe came and went so quickly – SO quickly
in  fact,  that  it’s  already  been  over  for  weeks!  
Unbelievable!!  Hope your Halloween was safe, fun, and happy,
and that your Thanksgiving will be the same!!

A  Not-So-Perfect  End  To  A
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Perfect Day
WHEW!   I  have  to  admit  that  we  totally  overdid  it  on
Halloween, but in a good way – at one point in the evening, my
5-year-old said “how many parties are we going to?!?  We threw
a Halloween-themed game night on Friday, complete with things
like spider venom, truth serum, and rat vomit for drinks and
snacks.  Most guests wore costumes, and there was a wide
collection of characters, from witches to fishes to Star Wars
characters and a vampire – we even had a gay construction
worker!  Fun was had, but as usual, we stayed up too late and
failed to rest up for our huge day ahead –  HALLOWEEN!

We began Saturday by making the rats costumes and taking them
to the pet store for a costume contest.  No word yet how they
placed in the contest, but Bobby Jack dressed as a zebra while
Oreo was a Pink Lady from Grease – the kids had a blast!  We
took  the rats home and headed out to the ice rink for the
annual community Halloween party – one of my favorite things
about living here.  We get there right when it opens and head
straight for the hayride, where we are driven around the huge
park.  Occasionally, creepy creatures run from hideouts among
the trees and chase the wagon!  Not as many people were in
line this year, so we got to ride the hayride twice, and then
the kids tried some of the games, the maze, and the bouncy
castles, while Mom and Dad chatted with long-lost friends and
sipped slushies and hot chocolate (everything at this party is
free and donated by local businesses and organizations!)  We
got our hot dogs to go this year, and they told us to take a
huge pumpkin home – we still have to carve our pumpkins, so we
were more than happy to get one more!

We were able to rest for about an hour, then it was time for
trick-or-treating.  We moved into our neighborhood 3 years
ago, and we learned the first year that it’s not good for
trick-or-treating.  We love where we live, but come Halloween,
it seems like many neighbors aren’t home, so we’d have to make

https://www.tangents.org/holidays/a-not-so-perfect-end-to-a-perfect-day/


the kids walk blocks for only a few houses with porch lights
on.  So we drive across town and trick-or-treat in a friendly
neighborhood where some friends live, and we started with 
their house.  Our little guy dressed as Barney, Disney was
Dora the Explorer, Sammie was a princess, and Taylor was a
bloody prom girl.

Oh wait, you need to see Barney with his tail �

I absolutely love Halloween – of course I think my own kids
were the cutest, but I  love seeing all the kids dressed up. 
An honorable mention goes to the 4 teenage boys who were
dressed as the Teletubbies – my 3-year-old daughter was asking
where the Teletubbies were all night, but we never did catch
up to them…
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We took in quite a haul with the 4 kids, and after the second
house, our 15½-month-old had the hang of taking candy from
strangers.  Ok, that sounds really bad, but Halloween is a
unique event, he was allowed, and it was really cute!  We got
in the car after we were done trick-or-treating and headed
over to a party at our friends’ church.  The kids had a blast
there as always, and we made out like bandits in the raffle! 
Years of not winning anything we entered apparently caught up
with us on Halloween night because a few bucks in raffle
tickets won us 2 value meals at Burger King and 3 really cool
brand new toys for the kids!

But here is where things start to change from perfect to
overwhelming – at the church we ran into my Kindergartner’s
friend Hannah from preschool.  This child has many medical
issues, and she’s been in and out of the hospital her entire
life for brain surgeries.  Her mother was telling us how she
doesn’t  like  her  preschool  anymore  and  how  she’s  been
depressed because she doesn’t have any friends.  So who could
possible tell this little girl “no” when she asked if she
could come sleep over again?  Certainly not us, no matter how
exhausted we were from the weekend’s activities…

After the church, we headed over to the community theater
where  they  were  having  a  Wizard  of  Oz  party.   I   was
completely exhausted, and we had to hurry home to meet up with
my daughter’s little friend, but I really enjoyed the Wizard
of Oz party during the short time we were there.  They did an
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AWESOME job with the decorations, and there were so many neat
Oz-themed games and activities – even a yellow brick road! -
that I will forgive the inclusion of some things from Wicked. 
I guess I should say for any readers who don’t know – I’m a
huge Wizard of Oz fan, but it’s the movie that I really
enjoy.  I don’t remember the book much, and what I’ve seen of
Wicked  did  not  impress  me,  to  say  the  least,  but  that’s
another blog post altogether…

So FINALLY we get home, and Hannah is waiting for us.  At this
point, I was SO incredibly tired, not to mention my car full
of garbage, pieces of costume, and spilled candy.  All I
wanted to do was end Halloween my favorite way –  watching a
scary movie with Hubby.  So we got the kids (all SIX of them,
since  two  daughters  had  friends  over)  as  settled  as  was
humanly  possible  after  I-don’t-even-want-to-think-about  how
much candy and were about to  start our movie when Hannah
comes down the stairs.  We sent her back up, and checked email
and basically killed some time until we felt confident we
could start a movie without any kids coming downstairs or
calling for us.  Well, that never happened.  Somehow, we had
forgotten that Hannah is a friend who is very needy and also
one who outright REFUSES to go to bed.  We started the movie
anyway, and we only had to interrupt it like 5 times (a late
80’s thriller called I,Madman – both hubby and I recommend
it!).  But Hannah began one of her many descents down the
stairs right during a climatic moment in the movie, which made
my husband jump a mile high, which in turn made my heart stop
and stomach drop.  And that was when I  knew I wouldn’t be
falling asleep for hours.  Hannah finally fell asleep when
there was only 15 minutes left in the movie, but she outlasted
every one of the other kids, and by then, it was 2 am!  I
guess you could say I put my extra daylight savings hour to
good use; I think it’s the only hour of sleep I got!  I had
trouble falling asleep, then I had terrible nightmares all
night and kept waking up –  one was about Hannah; I’m not even
kidding!  I woke up early to the sounds of kids playing and
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couldn’t fall back asleep.  So here we are, the Sunday after
Halloween, dead tired with a messy Halloween-themed house and
a trashed car.  But at least our house once again contains
only the 4 kids who live here, and the main trouble-maker has
been sacked out all day – told you we overdid it!

Hope you had a GREAT Halloween!!!


